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November 14, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The recent typhoon and associated storm surge in the Philippines has been an unprecedented natural disaster.  It is estimated that at this early date there are 2,500 deaths, 800,000 people displaced from their homes, and millions without food, clean water, sanitation, shelter, and/or medical assistance.  We here in King County, like the rest of the world, are struggling to comprehend the sheer magnitude of the disaster, and certainly our thoughts and prayers are with all who were affected.

Many in our region have already donated money, supplies, and their expertise in response to this disaster.  At the same time, many King County employees have contacted my office wanting to assist in some way.  They have families there or are just compelled to help make an impact.  I am humbled by their expression and desire to assist those in need of relief.
To honor and further that commitment, I am transmitting today a proposed emergency ordinance that would expand current King County Code 3.12.222 to allow County employees increased flexibility to voluntarily donate vacation or compensatory hours, which are converted to cash to support non-profit organizations.  Currently, employees are limited to a single charity for these types of donations.  The proposed ordinance would allow employees to donate to three different non-profit organizations, including those traditionally supported during the Annual Giving Drive and to those supporting the international relief efforts in the Philippines.  This aligns with the King County Strategic plan to support safe communities, health and human potential in a global manner.
I am submitting this ordinance as an emergency so that employees can utilize this donation option before the end of November, the mandated end of the Annual Giving Drive.  This will result in cash donations being submitted to non-profit organizations at least 45 days earlier than the other option currently available.  The ordinance will also provide employees with more donation choices in the future so they can quickly act when urgent local, national or international needs arise during the time period of the Annual Giving Drive. 

The other option we considered was using the authority already granted in County Code to setup a separate donation process for the relief effort, similar to what we have done for the Katrina Hurricane and other natural disasters.  This option, however, requires a 45 day period for donations that cannot begin until the Annual Giving Drive concludes on November 30.  In addition, employees are limited to donating to only one charity as designated by the County Executive.  Under this scenario, donations would likely not be sent to a designated relief agency until February 2014.
King County truly has some of the best employees in the world and I am proud of their constant commitment to our local community and to the rest of the world during times of great need.  Thank you for your attention to this most important matter.  If you have any questions, please contact Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division at 206-263-9254.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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